

The Voice of the Village

Hilbert, WI

December 2024

From the Village Board – Highlights from the Regular Board Meeting:

The Village Board approved the following:

- Payment request #1 to Sabel Mechanical in the amount of \$293,684.90 for the sludge dewatering system project at the wastewater treatment facility.
- Resolution 2024-12 regarding the intent to levy special assessments for the 2025 street project for Village Meadows Subdivision and to set the Public Hearing for January 14, 2025 at 5:30 p.m.
- Resolution 2024-13 regarding Declaring Public Depositories for 2025.
- To hire Robert E. Lee to apply for the Urban Forestry Startup Grant in October 2025.
- To allow 2 residents to come up with plans, installation, cost and funding for a possible Civic Park memorial project.
- To increase the rental fee for the Community Center to \$110, the security deposit fee to \$300 and the fundraiser fee/Pitzen room to \$55 effective January 1, 2025 for all new rentals.
- To increase the rental fee for the Civic Park to \$100, the security deposit to \$300 and the fundraiser fee to \$175 effective January 1, 2025 for all new rentals.
- The renewal of McClone Insurance coverage for 2025.
- To appoint Gary Jahn (Menn Law Firm) as the Village attorney for 2025.
- The 2025 lease agreements for the Welcome to Hilbert signs.
- To allow the Village President and the Village Treasurer to pay all bills prior to year end.
- A Christmas bonus for the Village employees.
- The increase in salary for a Village employee.
- The contract with Onward Accounting & Consulting for the filing of the Public Service Commission of WI annual report and Financial Report Form C.
- To fill the vacant village trustee position with Kyle Hunter with her term ending April 2026.

The Village Board received notice of the following:

- The Quarterly Charter Franchise fee payment
- The School Levy Tax Credit and Major State Aids
- The Lottery & Gaming Credit 2024 Maximum Credit Value
- The First Dollar Credit 2024 Maximum Credit Value
- The Shared Revenue November 2024 Distribution

SPRING ELECTION VILLAGE POSITIONS

The Spring 2025 Election will have the following positions up for election: Village Trustees – 3 seats – currently filled by Peggy Nolan, Ken Stenklyft and Chase Collins. Village President – currently filled by Tom Roehrig. Papers to run can be picked up at the Village Clerk's Office beginning December 1, 2024 and must be filed by Tuesday, January 7, 2025 by 5 p.m. Please contact the Village Clerk's Office with any questions and please consider becoming a part of our elected Board!

OVERNIGHT PARKING

Effective November 15th and extending to April 15th, no person shall park or leave standing any vechile or equipment upon any of the streets or alleyways of the Village of Hilbert between 3 a.m. and 7 a.m.; except physicians or emergency calls.

CLERK'S OFFICE HOLIDAY HOURS

The Clerk's Office will be closed December 24th, December 25th, and January 1st for the holiday.

Public Hearing -

Tuesday, January 14, 2025 at 5:30 p.m. regarding the special assessments for the street project in Village Meadows Subdivision

Next Regular Board Meeting -

Tuesday, January 14, 2025 at 6 p.m. (immediately following the Public Hearing)

Village of Hilbert Website: hilbertwi.gov

Village Clerk's Office e-mail: clerk's Office Phone Number: 920.853.3241

Merry Christmas & A Happy New Year!